-----Original Message-----

From: James Bourie [mailto:jbourie@hotmail.com] 

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2005 2:57 PM

To: comments

Subject: Comments

Sir/Madam, I own a small financial planning buisness in rural Harrisonburg, 

Viginia with one employee.  I have been in business for 15 years and wish to

comment on how this small business person feels about tax reform.

1.  Social security, why do the self-employed pay 15.3%?  Why are we taxed 

twice, once as employees and again as employers?  This is blatantly unfair.

2.  If on $59,075 of income a single payer (like me) would owe $11,506, yet 

the married filing jointly would owe $8,244 ($3,262 less, 39.5%); the 

married filing separately would owe only $14 more and head of household 

$10,369 ($1,137 less, 10.9%).  We should not differentiate...one class would

be the fair thing to do.

3.  "Bracket creep", a single dollar more can throw one into a greater tax 

liability situation.  For example, taxable income $59,050-59,100 is $11,506 

tax liability; at $59,101 the tax liability is $11,519.  That $1 dollar 

extra cost the taxpayer $13 in additional tax!

4.  Penalty for not precisely projecting taxable income.  In sales, one does

NOT know from year to year what taxable income one will have.  Consequently 

the IRS levies penalties for not looking into the future and projecting 

taxes.  In 15 years I have never hit the IRS "mark" and owed additional 

taxes.

5.  Perhaps the biggest issue if Congress could somehow, from somewhere get 

the courage to tackle fraud, waste, mismanagement and pork (Sen. Bryd please

listen up) we just might be able to tackle this and other important issues.

But I fear that as long as Congress is allowed to run "amok" with my 

dollars, no good will ever come of it resulting in this convoluted, arcane 

and dangerous tax monster.

My plans are to hire more employees and expand my buisness; however, my tax 

liability comes into play and I might forego any hiring for this year.  

Thank you.

James G. Bourie, JD

Business & Personal Financial Planner

540.437.4801

